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 As we journey through Lent, it is interesting to contemplate so 
many various traditions in the congregation and the history of 
Christianity regarding this Holy Season.  Lent is traditionally a 
time the Church “buries” the Alleluia banners and does not sing 
or speak the “A” word again until Easter morning. Lent has 
traditionally been a time for fasting and prayer; a time to 
remember that we are dust, and to dust we shall return. Lent is 
also traditionally a time of preparation for Baptism for adults 
who have not been Baptized. As a child, I remember the strange 
sensation that something was different in the Church as there 
were no Baptisms and no Alleluia’s during the 40 days of Lent. 
These 40 Holy days between Ash Wednesday and Easter are to 
represent the 40 days of fasting and prayer that Jesus did in the 
desert just prior to His Baptism. But as a child, I could never 
figure out how the Church said there are only 40 days of Lent, 
when there are really 46 days. I later learned that in the early Christian Church, it was 
forbidden to fast on the day of Christ’s resurrection, and Mass is a celebration. So 
Sundays are a day of celebration of the resurrection and are not included in the count of 
the 40 days. Six weeks, times six days of the week, plus Ash Wednesday through 
Saturday equals 40 days. When I learned Sundays were excluded, and I had given up 
candy or ice cream for Lent, I loved Sundays! 

The times have changed, and so have our traditions. Not all churches continue the 
tradition of burying the Alleluia during Lent. Some even sing the “A” word in the liturgy 
during Lent. Some congregations celebrate the Sacrament of Holy Baptism during Lent, 
and very few hold adult catechism classes to prepare adults for Baptism on Easter 
Sunday. But there are some traditions that continue to linger. The idea of fasting from 
something or giving something up for Lent continues to be a tradition for many Christians. 
Many people do this without even knowing why they give up something other than it has 
always been a tradition during Lent. Think about your Catholic friends who do not eat 
meat on Friday during Lent. How many of them faithfully fast from meat on Friday without 
knowing the reason? Although I have never been a big fan of many traditions of Lent, it is 
my hope that the Church never abandons the idea of fasting and praying in preparation 
for Easter. I am hopeful that this tradition is about fasting from things that distract us or 
even prevent us from living out our faith in Jesus Christ. 

I recently saw a television screen in a Church welcoming center that had the word, 
“Blessed” highlighted in large letters. Then the sign used technology to drop the letter “B” 
at the beginning and the “ed” at the end, leaving the word, “less.” Maybe the core of being 
blessed, is letting go and fasting from the things that prevent us from loving God with our 
whole heart, soul and might and loving our neighbor as ourselves. This teaching of having 
less in order to be blessed is certainly not what we are taught in our culture. We are 
taught that if we have more, we are happy and blessed; more money, more house, more 
independence, more stuff. But we know and have seen that this is not true. People who 
have the greatest wealth in the world have not found happiness in their wealth. No matter 
how much money a person has acquired, it is difficult to say they are satisfied with what 
they have. People who own more than one home have often found it to be more of a 
burden than a blessing.  

PASTOR’S PAGES .  .  .  
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FINANCIALLY, HOW ARE WE DOING? .  .  .  

CROSS + GENERATON SUNDAY SCHOOL . . . 
 

2020 STEWARDSHIP VISION . . . 

People who have become hermits and live on their own have not found happiness, but 
instead loneliness and a sense that they do not belong. Those who have hoarded furniture 
and things for their homes to the point that one cannot walk through their homes, have not 
found happiness in having more stuff than their neighbor. True happiness is not found in 
having more. True happiness is found in having less of the things that distract us from what 
is really important in life – our relationship with God and with others. 

This season of Lent, I encourage you to take some time out of your busy schedule in life to 
attend the Wednesday evening Prayer services and see how God has blessed us through 
our partnership with many ministries that positively impact the lives of people. 
Traditionally, Ash Wednesday is well attended and then attendance goes down each week 
during Lent. I want to challenge you to make the Wednesday Evening Prayer a priority in 
your faith journey this Lent. May this Holy Season be a time of prayer and fasting from the 
distractions that keep us from loving God with our whole heart, soul and might, and loving 
our neighbors as ourselves. Remember you are dust, and to dust you shall return. 

God bless +, 

Pastor Jeff 

 

We just wanted to let the congregation know how much we appreciate all who participated 
in the “2020 Vision” campaign this year.  As of February 16, 2020, we have received 61 
pledges raising $169,258; and we have received 57 Time and Talent Profiles.  Thank you 
and God Bless!                                                                                                                     

Chuck Keller, 
Stewardship Chairman 

 
 

 
 
We are happy to have Kelli Ungs leading us in our study of the Psalms on Sunday mornings 
between services.  Each week we cover a different psalm and how it relates to our 
everyday lives.  Please join us in Hanson Hall between 9:45-10:15 a.m. for a great faith 
building lesson session.  God’s presence is in you. 
Education Committee 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
     
 
:   
 

PASTOR’S PAGES CONTINUED .  .  .  

  
Actual 

 
Budget 

Difference: 
Favorable 

(Unfavorable) 

Operating Income $77,874 $80,299 ($2,425) 

Operating Expense $58,197 $57,012 ($1,185) 

Net Income  (Deficit) $19,677 $23,287 ($3,610) 

 

PERIOD:  Two Months Ended February, 2020 
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The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. by President, Larry Buettner. 
 

Devotions were given by Pete Peterson.   
 

A motion to approve the minutes of  the last Council meeting and the annual 
congregational meeting was made, seconded, and passed.   
 

Treasurer’s Report:  Bob Tidmore said he was going to set up the depreciation 
schedule for the SOTG’s fixed assets.  Bob also recommended we have an 
independent audit of  the church funds. He has agreed to get several bids on the 
cost of  this audit.   
    
Pastor Jeff  gave his report to Council.  During the month of  December, he has 
attended “in house” meetings involving AV team, Stewardship campaign, proposed 
budget meeting, Worship and Music Committee and staff.  Also attended the 
Caloosa Conference meeting and the East Naples Ministerial meeting.  The 
pastoral calls included home/member visits (4), home bound communions (4), 
potential new member visits (7) and (4) hospital/clinic visits.  There is a possibility 
of  having 9 new members joining the church on February 2, 2020.  He has been 
working with the ushers and altar guild regarding some changes that will improve 
with assisting and the flow of  worship.  
Women’s Bible Study began Friday, January 10th with (8) ladies in attendance.  This 
group will meet the second Friday of  every month during season at 10 a.m. 
in the music room.  He started a Bible study group on Tuesday, January 14th that 
met at 2:00 p.m., and will continue every Tuesday at 2 p.m. during season. 
 

We had two Christmas Eve worship services, 5 and 7 p.m.  Everyone that attended 
seemed to be pleased with the time and type of  service.  We began two worship 
services in January and the attendance has been over 200 each Sunday.  
 

Thank you for your prayers and support as Kelli and I attended the funeral of  our 
brother-in-law, Duane Howeison.  Duane was 55 years old and had battled brain 
cancer for 8 years. 
 

Pete Peterson has volunteered to work with a newly formed committee to update 
the constitution and bylaws.  These changes include, but are not limited to, 
ordaining Word and Service ministers.  The committee will also amend the 
constitution on the procedure of  electing council members.      
 

   Team reports: 
Education – Pastor thanked Bonny, Nadine and Lori for doing an outstanding job.  
The women’s Bible study on Friday,1/10/2020, had 8 ladies attend and Pastor 
Jeff’s Bible study,1/14/202, had 14 people in attendance.  



 

 

COUNCIL MINUTES CONTINUED .  .  .  

Endowment - Pete Peterson reported the balance in the Endowment fund is 
$133,000.   
Evangelism – No report   
Fellowship - Earnie Keller reported that there were over 100 people that 
attended the Welcome Back Luncheon and enjoyed the presentation the 
Thrivent representatives provided.  
Local Missions– Paul Hashagen reported that the donated food was 
delivered to St. Matthews in Immokalee, and that the donation the 
congregation made to Habitat for Humanity this Christmas season was very 
much appreciated. 
Parish Relations - No report 
Property – All Christmas decorations have been removed and stored.  
Poinsettias plants have been removed.  Fountain has been cleaned, painted 
and reactivated.  Bushes on both sides of  the large window in front of  the 
church building have been trimmed.  Downed tree limbs in the grove have 
been removed.  Furniture in Hanson Hall has been moved to meet the needs 
of  various events scheduled.  All the light bulbs in the sanctuary have been 
replaced with LED lights. 
Stewardship –  We have had three weeks of  Temple Talks; Sunday, January 
26, 2020 will be Pledge Sunday.  
Worship & Music – No Report 
 

Old Business:   
Earnie reported on the sign from Boyd’s Signs.  She will get a quote on the 
cost of  the new sign.  
 

New Business: 
Annual meeting will be February 23, 2020 between services.   
Pastor Jeff  contacted the pastor from Faith Lutheran in Lehigh Acres and 
was told that there was damage to their cement benches and their 
speakers during a recent theft.  A motion was made to send Faith Lutheran 
$1000 to cover some of  their replacement expenses. 
Council voted on starting a “Seminary Sponsorship Fund” to help students 
either studying in seminary or attending a Lutheran College. 

 

Barb Keller will provide the devotional reading for the February meeting.   
Pastor Jeff  provided devotions at the end of  the meeting.   
Council was adjourned at 6:45 p.m. 
 

Next scheduled meeting will be Tuesday, February 11, 2020 at 5:30 p.m. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
Pat Cooper, Secretary    
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The central theme for the 2020 Lenten Series will be “Seeing God through the 
Church”.  The Evening Prayers will begin at 5:30 p.m. and we will enjoy soup 
and fellowship following each service.  We will be using the Holden Evening 
Prayer for our liturgy, and each week we will hear a testimony from a mission 
partner of  the ELCA and Shepherd of  the Glades.  Hearing these testimonies 
will open our eyes and give us a clearer vision of  how giving to God through 
the Church is making a big impact in our community, country, and even the 
world!  The tentative schedule for each week is as follows with potential 
changes for speakers: 
 

Ash Wednesday, Feb 26th—Call committee sharing stories of  partnership 
with Synod 
 

First week of  Lent, March 4th—Mosaic Ministry 
 

Second week of  Lent, March 11th— ELCA Youth/Young Adult Ministry 
    

Third week of  Lent, March 18th—Director for Evangelical Mission, ELCA, 
Florida Bahama Synod 
 

Fourth week of  Lent, March 25th— Lutheran Services of  Florida    
    

Fifth week of  Lent, April 1st—Luther Springs Bible Camp 
 

Holy week—Maundy Thursday Worship April 9th and Good Friday Tenebrae 
service, April 10th 
 

Following Worship, we will enjoy fellowship and soup supper in Hanson Hall.  
The schedule for the ministries of  Shepherd of  the Glades that will provide 
the meals for soup supper are: 
 

Ash WednesdayAsh WednesdayAsh WednesdayAsh Wednesday, Fellowship committee 
 

March 4th , Choir 
 

March 11th , Sew-Sew’s quilting group and property committee 
 

March 18th, Church Council 
 

March 25, Bible Study Groups 
 

April 1st, Staff  and office volunteers 
 

Holy Week—No Wednesday Service or soup suppers 
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RECEIVED HER VICTORY .  .  .  
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March 1 Ted Henning 

March 1 Lowell Momberg 

March 2 Margie Carr 

March 2 David Delp 

March 2  Lillian Hydes 

March 2 Scott Krenz 

March 3 Cecilia Knasel-Castillo 

March 3 Marilyn Lane 

March 6 Bill Marderness 

March 9 Ginny MacDonald 

March 10 Jim Bullock 

March 10 Kenneth Drum 

March 13 Derek Moran 

March 16 Susan Evans 

March 16 Lisa Willman 

March 18 Bonny Dery 

March 18 Donald McWaters 

March 19 Jeff Ungs 

March 19 Connee Zeman 

March 20 Kenneth Jordan 

March 22 Beverly Adams 

March 23 Mark Batson 

March 22 Brad Puener 

March 23 Cecilia Almeida 

March 23 Nancy Stiener 

March 24 Philip Kalbaugh 

March 24 Doug Mcllwain 

March 25  Nan Brooks 

NEWS IN THE SHEEPFOLD.  .  .  

  

March 26 Jack Fee 

March 26 Nickolas Lehr 

March 27 Megan Cianflone 

March 28 Mike Dean 

March 31 Rodney Barikmo 

March 31 Richard Bartsh 

March 31 Michael Cox 

 

 

 

HAPPY HAPPY HAPPY HAPPY MARCH MARCH MARCH MARCH BIRTHDAYS TO . .BIRTHDAYS TO . .BIRTHDAYS TO . .BIRTHDAYS TO . .    
    
    
    
    
    

    

MARCH MARCH MARCH MARCH ANNIVERSARIES . . .ANNIVERSARIES . . .ANNIVERSARIES . . .ANNIVERSARIES . . .                                                                                        
                                                                                    HAPPY ANNIVERSARY TO:HAPPY ANNIVERSARY TO:HAPPY ANNIVERSARY TO:HAPPY ANNIVERSARY TO: 

 
 

 
Shirley Watson received 
her victory in the Lord 
on Monday, February 24, 
2020.  A service 
celebrating her life and 
faith  is scheduled at 
Shepherd of  the Glades 

Lutheran Church on Thursday, February 
27, 2020 at 4:30 p.m. 

If we have missed your birthday or anniversary, 
please call the office so we can update our 
information and not miss you next time!  YOU are 
special to us! 

March 1 Ann & Paul Hashagen 

March 3 Linda & Mike Dean 

March 14 Marlous & Arvid Prickett 

March 14 Sharon & Bobby Hicks 
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CARING CONNECTIONS .  .  .  

Lynn Arbeiter & Family Gerald Gibbons Jim Oppermann 

Didi Arpia Family of Annette Gjesdahl  Karen Puerner 

Susan Aspro Robin Good Rusty Razer 

Rich Bartsh Sue Haberkorn Beverly Renning 

Betty Baker Jim Hahn Victor & Yolanda Rodrigues 

Don Bassett Ted Henning Ted Roscoe 

Meta Bauer Family of Pat Hulsemann Greta Schamberger 

Merlyn Bowers Jeanne Jones Charlotte Sebe 

James Bullock Stefanie Kopecke Don Sharpe 

Carolyn Case & Family Family of Iris Krug Elaine Sima 

Rob Ciaramitaro Glen Ladic Micah Smith 

Dianne, Kate & Mark Connell Bryant Lane Donald Spanitz 

Liza Corson Sheryl Lane Ruth Spears 

Marion Davis Anita Lehr Spiegel Family 

Tom Davis Lofthouse Family Susan Sweet 

Dana Dickerman Family Pastor Peter Lyberg Ron Sweet, Jr. 

Frances Dise Martha Mahon Susanne Thomas 

Family of Esther Dressler Gary Mart Ginny Trendel 

Drew Family Howard Mattick Kelli Ungs 

Tom Dunlop Paula McCarthy Susan Walck 

Coleen, Glenn, & Susan Evans Jack McKenna Christina Warrilow 

Mike Feldman Debbie McWaters Family of Shirley Watson 

Carol Freitag Ron Modjeska Lana Williams 

Family of Deloris J. Galster Carl Morken Nikki Wykstra 

Barbara Glaser Jim O’Neal Connee Zeman 

   

REMEMBER THOSE IN SERVICE TO THEIR COUNTRY . . .  

PRAYER LIST   

 

Please keep the following people in your thoughts 
and prayers: 
    
    
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

       
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Please let us know when someone should be added 
or removed from the Prayer List. 

Staff  Sergeant Adam Crown 
Warrant Officer, Christopher Farnsworth 
Airman Corey Malinowski 
Capt. Michael Scott 
Army Sergeant Kendra Stofflet at Ft. Campbell Army Base, KY 
Warrant Officer Robert Stofflet at Ft. Campbell Army Base, KY 
Lieutenant Sterling Payne, 205 Ming St. Warrensburg MO 



 

 

THE CHORUS OF THE EVERGLADES.  .  .  
    

On Saturday, March 21, 2020, the Chorus of  the Everglades proudly presents their 
annual show.  This year the theme is “I Believe In Music”  and will feature the award 
winning guest quartet, “Wildfire”.   They are excited to announce that they are now 
a mixed chorus, and think the ladies are adding a wonderful touch.   
 

 When:  March 21, 2020 at 3:00 and 7:00 p.m. 
 

 Where:  Shepherd of  the Glades 

 

 Cost: $20 per ticket in advance or $25 per ticket at the door.  Tickets available 
 via phone: 239-963-5808 or in the church office. 
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GRATITUDE IS AN ATTITUDE .  .  .  



 

 

ANNOUNCEMENT ALLEY .  .  .  

Office hours:  Monday - Friday, 9:30 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. 
WORSHIP HOURS WORSHIP HOURS WORSHIP HOURS WORSHIP HOURS     
Worship services will be held at  8:30 and 10:30 a.m. every Sunday through April 26, 
2020.   
A CALL FOR ACTIONA CALL FOR ACTIONA CALL FOR ACTIONA CALL FOR ACTION:  :  :  :      
Every week, Shepherd of  the Glades collects and donates canned and boxed food to 
help persons in need at St. Matthew’s House, Grace Place, and 
Immokalee Friendship House.  Suggested items are canned food 
of  all kinds, powdered milk, peanut butter, jellies/jams, cereals, 
soups, rice, pasta, etc.  Items need to be within code date and 
unopened.  Just bring your donations to the church and give to 
the ushers every Sunday morning.  All items are delivered the 
end of  each month.  We extend our thanks to all who faithfully 
give food items for our local need organizations.  The last 
donations were just delivered to St. Matthew’s House. 
SEWSEWSEWSEW----SEW GROUP SEW GROUP SEW GROUP SEW GROUP   
The quilting group gathers every Tuesday at 8:30 a.m. in Hanson Hall.  We welcome 
any person who wishes to participate in the fellowship that we all enjoy.  If  you have 
old sheets and tablecloths, the sew-sews would appreciated them being donated. 
WOMEN’S  BIBLE STUDY WOMEN’S  BIBLE STUDY WOMEN’S  BIBLE STUDY WOMEN’S  BIBLE STUDY  
The Women’s Bible Study will be held the second Friday of  every month in the Choir 
room at 10:00 a.m.  The ladies study the “Gather” magazine Bible study.  Copies of  the 
study will be available in the Narthex the Sunday before.  All are welcome! 
 

JOIN US FOR BIBLE STUDYJOIN US FOR BIBLE STUDYJOIN US FOR BIBLE STUDYJOIN US FOR BIBLE STUDY    
Pastor Jeff  is leading a Bible Study every Tuesday, at 2:00 p.m. in Hanson Hall. All are 
welcome! 
 

AMAZONSMILE CHARITYAMAZONSMILE CHARITYAMAZONSMILE CHARITYAMAZONSMILE CHARITY    
    

    
 
 
 
 
 
 

    
    

Faith Lutheran Church, located in Lehigh Acres, has had the unfortunate experience 
of  being vandalized.  As a gesture of  good faith, Shepherd of  the Glades made a 
donation of  $1000.00 to help with the cost of  replacing damaged items.  Hopefully this 
will help replace their damaged speakers and benches.   Thank you to all! 
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HELPING OUR NEIGHBORS .  .  .  



 

 

Page 11 of 16 

GETTING TO KNOW YOU .  .  .  

SUNDAY FEBRUARY 2, 2020, NEW MEMBER SUNDAY MEMBERS  
Barbara Harvey is joining as a full member by reaffirmation  
of  faith. 
 

Address:  5869Cobblestone Lane, E205, Naples, FL 34112 
Home Phone:  239-732-6354 

Barbara is from the Long Island, NY area and was widowed 
last year after being married for 64 years.  She loves to play 
bridge and enjoys the Florida weather. 
 
 
 

Karen & Don Johnson  are joining as associate 
members by affirmation of  faith.  
Address:  3950 Loblolly Bay Drive, #308, Naples,  
FL  34114 
His cell:  630-306-0897 
Her cell: 630-697-3561 

 

The Johnsons come to us from the Chicago area.  
They live at Forrest Glen in Naples and enjoy working 
with computers, golf, water colors, walking and 
exercise. 
                                 
 

Lynne Karle  is joining as an associate member by 
reaffirmation of  faith.   
Husband: Michael 
Address:  8610 Cedar Hammock Circle #1217, Naples, FL 
34112 
Phone:  715-966-3706 
Email:  tortugaboys@aol.com 

 

Lynne is a retired teacher from the Wisconsin area.  Loves 
golf, exercising, and spoiling her new grandchild. 
 

Barbara Keith  is joining as an associate member by 
reaffirmation of  faith. 
Address:  131 Estelle Drive, Naples, FL 34112 
Home phone: 239-920-5606 
Cell phone: 717-309-1782 
Email: raykeith01@comcast.net 
 

Barbara is joining us from York, PA where she worked as an 
RN.  She recently bought a home here and loves to read, 

garden, quilt, and is interested in social ministry. 
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GETTING TO KNOW YOU .  .  .  

SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 2, 2020, NEW MEMBER SUNDAY MEMBERS  
 

Bonnie  & Scott Kischer  are joining as full time members 
from Emmanuel Lutheran Church 
Address:  6810 Canwick Cove Circle, Naples , FL 34113 
Home Phone:  239-300-4489 
Her cell: 239-316-2623 
His cell: 630-248-3121 
Her Email:  bkischer@yahoo.com 
His Email: skischer@msn.com 
 

Bonnie is a retired OR nurse and Scott is still employed as a 
sales manager for MSN.   They have 2 children and enjoy 
visiting their grandchildren in Wisconsin.  

 

Karen and Randy Kuzel are joining as associate members 
by reaffirmation of  faith. 
Address:  4530 Chantelle Dr., K204,  Naples, FL  34112 
Her cell:  612-770-2965 
His cell:   612-770-2964 
Email:  rekuzel@gmail.com 

The Kuzel’s have 7 grandchildren whom they love to visit.  
They love reading, walking, woodworking & watching 
baseball, especially the “Twins”. 
 

 
 

Darlene  Momberg is joining us as a full time member from East 
Naples United Methodist. 
Husband:  Lowell 
Address:  253 St. James Way, Naples, FL  34104 
Cell:  239-404-7598 
Email: darlenemomberg@gmail.com 

Darlene retired from an administrative position at the YMCA and 
has also been a teacher.  She loves to read and is glad to be 
living close to her family. 
 
 

 
 

Kathryn Williams  is joining as an associate member by 
reaffirmation of  faith. 
Address: 9047 Cherry Oaks Trail, #102, Naples, FL 34114 
Cell phone: 651-206-0617 
Email: kathrynwilliams38@gmail.com 
Kathy  is retired and loves to play pickle ball, and do yoga.   
She also loves to cook and entertain. 
 
 



 

 

I would like to order _____ lilies at $16 each, dedicated as indicated below:  (Please print) 

 

Bulle�n Dedica�on #1: _________________________________________________________ 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Bulle�n Dedica�on #2: _________________________________________________________ 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Bulle�n Dedica�on #3: _________________________________________________________ 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Bulle�n Dedica�on #4: _________________________________________________________ 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

My check or cash is a&ached for $_________. 

 

My name:  ____________________________________________________________________ 

 

My phone:  ___________________________ My envelope Number:  ___________________ 
 

Office use only: 

 

Date received:  ______     Dedica�on entered _____    Amount paid _____    Check #______     Cash  ______  
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EASTER LILY ORDER FORM! 

Please help us beau�fy our sanctuary in 

celebra�on of our Savior’s resurrec�on this 

Easter! 
 

Lilies will be placed around the altar for Easter 

worship services.  You may take your lily home 

a9er the last service. 
 

Please order one or more lilies by comple�ng the 

form below.  The cost is $16 per Lily. 
 

The deadline for ordering is Wednesday, April 1, 

2020. 

 

Please place your order form in the offering plate, leave in the basket in the 

narthex, or deliver to the Church office. 



 

 

Page 14 of 16 

 CALENDAR CUES.  .  .  

 FELLOWSHIP AND FUN  .  .  .  

ANNUAL TEEN CHALLENGE VISIT . . . 

Sunday, March 1, 2020, Worship and Music Meeting after 10:30 Worship service 
Sunday, March 1, 2020, Strawberry Sunday after each Worship service 
Monday, March 2, 2020, Wartburg Concert—7:00 p.m. 
Friday, March 13, 2020,  Women’s Bible Study, 10:00 a.m. 
Tuesdays, March, 2020, Bible Study with Pastor Jeff, 2:00 p.m. 
Friday, March 20, 2020,  April Newsletter deadline 
Wednesdays, March, 2020, Lenten services—5:30 p.m. followed by soup supper 
Saturday, March 21, 2020, The Chorus of  the Everglade Performances 3:00 and  
7:00 p.m. 

CHILI COOK-OFF, FEBRUARY 7, 2020, 1ST PLACE WINNER, DORIS MARDERNESS, ON LEFT; 
SECOND PLACE WINNERS WERE ALL OTHER ENTRIES (FROM LEFT TO RIGHT HANK BEERS, 
MARYANN BUETTNER,  KELLI UNGS,  SALLY MOORE, BOB TIDMORE, LINDA SALISBURY, 
AND  “DOC” LOFTHOUSE. 

Teen Challenge International from Fort 

Myers visited Shepherd of the Glades 

Lutheran on Sunday, February 16, 2020.  

They shared their testimonies and did an 

interpretive dance as part of their 

message.  A collection was taken to 

benefit their ministry of the Gospel of 

Jesus Christ to  those with addictive 

problems.  (Please see page 9.) 



 

 

Sunday Mon Tue Wed Thur Fri Sat 

1111    
   1ST SUNDAY 
    IN LENT 
STAWBERRY SUNDAY 
 

WORSHIP & MUSIC MT 
 

8:30 & 10:30 A.M. 
WORSHIP SERVICE 

2 

9:00 -10:00 A.M. 
BONE BUILDERS 
7:00  P.M. 
WARTBURG   
CONCERT 
 

7:30 P.M. 
WOMEN’S GROUP 

3333    
 
8:30-11:00 A.M. 
SEW-SEWS 
 
2:00 P.M. 
BIBLE STUDY 

4444 

9:00 -10:00 A.M. 
BONE BUILDERS 
 

5:30 P.M. 
LENTEN SEVICE 
 

7:00 P.M. 
CHOIR   PRACTICE 

5555    
5:30 P.M. 
EVERGLADES 
CHORUS 
REHEARSAL 

6666    
 
 

7777    

8888    
 2ND  SUNDAY 
 IN LENT 
 

 
8:30 & 10:30 A.M. 
WORSHIP SERVICE 
 

9999    
9:00 -10:00 A.M. 
BONE BUILDERS 
 
7:30 P.M. 
WOMEN’S GROUP 
 

10101010 

8:30-11:00 A.M. 
SEW-SEWS 
 

2:00 P.M. 
BIBLE STUDY 
5:30  P.M. 
COUNCIL MTG 

11111111    
9:00 -10:00 A.M. 
BONE BUILDERS 
 

5:30 P.M. 
LENTEN SEVICE 
 

7:00 P.M. 
CHOIR PRACTICE 

12121212    
5:30 P.M. 
EVERGLADES 
CHORUS  
REHEARSAL 

13131313    
10:00 A.M. 
WOMEN’S BIBLE 
STUDY  

14141414    

15151515    
  3RD SUNDAY  
   IN  LENT 
 
8:30 & 10:30 A.M. 
WORSHIP SERVICE 

16161616 

9:00 -10:00 A.M. 
BONE BUILDERS 
 
7:30 P.M. 
WOMEN’S GROUP 

17171717 
PPA ELECTION 
DAY  
 
2:00 P.M. 
BIBLE STUDY 

18181818    
9:00 -10:00 A.M. 
BONE BUILDERS 
 

5:30 P.M. 
LENTEN SEVICE 
 

7:00 P.M. 
CHOIR   PRACTICE 

19191919    
5:30 P.M. 
EVERGLADES 
CHORUS 
REHEARSAL 

 

20202020    
DEADLINE FOR  
APRIL 
NEWSLETTER 
SUBMISSIONS 
 
 

21212121    
1 P.M. -  9 P.M. 
EVERGLADES 
PERFORMANCE 

22222222    
  4TH  SUNDAY  
  IN  LENT 
 
8:30 & 10:30 A.M. 
WORSHIP SERVICE 

 

23232323    
9:00 -10:00 A.M. 
BONE BUILDERS 
 
7:30 P.M. 
WOMEN’S GROUP 

24242424    
8:30 - 11:00 A.M.    
SEW-SEWS 
 
2:00  P.M. 
BIBLE STUDY 

25252525    
9:00 -10:00 A.M. 
BONE BUILDERS 
 

5:30 P.M. 
LENTEN SEVICE 
 

7:00 P.M. 
CHOIR  PRACTICE 

26262626    27272727    
  
 

28282828    

29292929    
5TH SUNDAY 
IN LENT 
 
 

830 & 10:30  A.M.  
WORSHIP  SERVICE 

30303030    
9:00 -10:00 A.M. 
BONE BUILDERS 
 
7:30 P.M. 
WOMEN’S GROUP 
 

31313131    
8:30 - 11:00 A.M.    
SEW-SEWS 
 
2:00 P.M.    
BIBLE STUDY 
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Current Resident or 

Shepherd of the Glades Lutheran Church 
6020 Rattlesnake Hammock Road 
Naples, FL 34113 
 
 
 
Dated material mailed February 28, 2020 
Please deliver between February 28—March 3, 2020 
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This Parish Paper is from: 

Shepherd of  the Glades Lutheran Church  
6020 Rattlesnake Hammock Road (Corner of  Santa Barbara Blvd.) 

Naples, FL  34113 
(239) 775.0696  FAX:  (239) 793.2465 

Web Page: http:www.sotgweb.org 
Email:  sotg1@embarqmail.com 

Sunday Worship Service:  9:30 a.m.  
Office Hours:  Monday - Friday: 9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. 

Pastor Jeff  Ungs, Pastor [cell phone:  641-529-2479] 
Megan Cianflone, Director of  Music 
Lawrence Buettner, Council President 
Lynn Dickerman and Linda Tidmore, Admin. Assistants to the Pastor 
Rev. H. Peter Lyberg, Pastor Emeritus 

 


